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METHODIST COUNCIL, 15TH/16TH APRIL 2008

Ministers’ Handbook (for Presbyters, Deacons and Circuit Stewards)

The concept of a minister’s handbook was agreed by the Conference and the Council was tasked with agreeing the final wording of the text.  The Council appointed a Reference Group to consider the emerging text in more detail.  However, this has proved to be a complicated process – not least because the goalposts keep shifting.  

This brief report seeks to update members of the Council on current progress and the overall projected timetable for the handbook’s completion. 

Currently the handbook is being edited by the Revd Roger Creswell, who has been commissioned to provide a consistency of style to the overall document and also to help develop some further sections of the handbook. The editor meets regularly with those in the Connexional Team with responsibility for the overall project. 

The following timetable is now proposed:

· finalised edited draft text to be completed in time for the May meeting of the SRC (7th May 2008).  (NB This ‘finalised edited draft text’ will still be incomplete, as some sections that need to be available when the handbook is published in September 2008 await the outcome of decisions to be taken by the July Conference.)  

· the Secretary of Conference’s letter in the June stipend mailing to include a paragraph informing presbyters and deacons that the draft will be available on the Methodist Church Website for consultation. The paragraph will also encourage Superintendents to alert Circuit Stewards to this.

· During June and July, any comments will be gratefully received and considered.  The text will then be finalised in the light of decisions made about some matters within it at the Methodist Conference.

· The SRC, at its meeting in September 2008, will sign off the final version of the text.  Printed copies will then be provided for each presbyter and deacon and for the senior Circuit Steward of each Circuit. The text will also be available on the website.  (The nature of the resource will mean that updates and new information will be found on the website.) 

· Recipients of the handbook will be invited to comment further on its content, layout and general usefulness.  These comments will inform consideration which will need to be given to whether and how the handbook should become a regular feature of Methodist life.  

Resolution:  The Council receives the report

